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Cantor Riselle Bain

On Monday, May 21, 2023, I had the pleasure of talking and singing at the 

FBI’s first Jewish American Heritage Month celebration in Washington, DC, 

alongside of Attorney General Merrick Garland, the Special Envoy to Monitor 

and Combat Antisemitism Deborah Lipstadt, FBI Deputy Director Paul Abbate 

and author and producer Leslie Barry. Leslie and I discussed the story of the 

Newark Minutemen and how Jewish boxers collaborated with government 

entities to thwart Nazi efforts in the 1930s in the United States.

As most of you know, my father, Abie Bain, was one of those boxers, so I 

shed some light on his boxing history and his time after his boxing career in 

Hollywood acting in 133 movies. Then I was requested to speak about my 

career in the theatrical arts and how I transitioned to my final destination to 

become a cantor and to have the honor of serving as Spiritual Leader for 

Temple Israel of Highlands County in Sebring, Florida.

Attorney General Merrick Garland shared with us his own family background. 

His family emigrated to America from the Pale in 1900. Those members of his 

family who stayed, perished in the Holocaust. He spoke about how he wanted to 

become an FBI agent, but he wound up becoming a lawyer and a judge. His 

Jewish vision of service is based on words found in the Book of Deuteronomy, 

“Tzedek, Tzedek Tirdof—Justice must be followed by Justice. He spoke about 

how important the “Rule of Law” was to our Jewish heritage and is to our United 

States of America. He stressed that antisemitism is anti-democracy. To uphold 

the “Rule of Law” is to keep our country safe and to protect the civil rights of 

every single person in this country.

His words were heartfelt and I found myself teary eyed. 

We can be proud of the contributions Jews have made to this country. What 

an amazing experience – it will stay with me for the rest of my life.

B’shalom,



Leslie Barry and Cantor Riselle Bain present their program for National 

American Jewish Heritage Month at the FBI and Justice Department in 

Washington DC.





JUNE 2023/5783 Julia Ruden

Dear Friends and Family;

First I want to thank all the Board members who continue to keep our Shul running 

and I want to thank and welcome Herb Weiss, Rolph Rosenberg, and Pamela Jay 

Paralikis to our Board of Trustees.

All the many members that have come to our Shul, all the souls as we read so many 

names for Yiskor. I counted from since I moved here and over 50 souls of loved ones 

we have grieved for in our Shul. Our congregations continues to grow slowly and the 

hope always lives at Temple. It is nice to see new members!

All the Bar and Bat Mitzvahs and weddings a few baby naming’s, with more to do!   

All of  LIFE happens here at our Shul and we survive by generosity. 

We are a small mighty Shul that will be here a very long time and being a part of this 

Temple is a special honor, we are so blessed to be here and our services are amazing 

with the brilliance and beautiful voice of our Cantor Riselle Bain.

Our building has had many repairs completed and as we repair we find more that 

needs to be done oy vey like it never ends, but we will continue to repair and fix our 

shul. Our latest need is to replace the carpet, it is a large building and any donations 

towards the repairs to our shul is greatly appreciated and truly a mitzvah! 

We need your stories for our 100 year celebration of our Jewish Heritage at Temple 

Israel of Highlands County. The 100th Anniversary of the Jewish Community in Sebring 

is in 2025. Please put something together, how you came to be part of Temple Israel of 

Highlands County Sebring, FL. Put it on your list of need to Doooo! We need to 

preserve the history our Shul and that is YOU and YOUR story.

You can visit Cantor Riselle’s clergy page and see any of our previous online 

services whenever you need to be uplifted. I love that they are recorded and that we 

can do that.

Continued Prayers Mi Shebeirach for all those who are recovering and healing.

May we continue to go from strength to strength!

Be thankful for everything, everyone, everyday – I am!!

Love to all, Julie



Mary Ann Romer was honored by The Jewish News of Sarasota-Manatee.
https://heyzine.com/flip-book/2fa791fa25.html#page/18

https://heyzine.com/flip-book/2fa791fa25.html#page/18


Announcements JUNE 2023/ 5783

LUNCH BUNCH

The Ladies Lunch Bunch   

will be on hiatus until 

October 30, 2023.

Contact Renee Tepper 

863-414-8811 or 

reneetepper@gmail.com

תודה רבה - Thank You Alan 

Wildstein for your continued 

and generous support for 

Alan Jay Automotive for our 

transportation to and from 

Services! Please Contact 

Cantor Riselle Bain 813-600-

8013 if you need assistance 

to get to services.

Happy  Anniversary

Bruce Sherwood & Sara Rosenbaum 6/19      

Cantor Rislle Bain & Michael Duncan 6/24   

Nancy & Joe Rockhill 6/25         

Denise & Lee Weisberger 6/30                 

June Oneg is sponsored by:

June 23, 2023 – The Board

Challah, wine, decaf coffee & fruit are 

the basics for our onegs. If you would 

like to sponsor an Oneg contact Karen 

del Valle  863-260-0325

callto:+1863-414-8811
mailto:reneetepper@gmail.com


June Yahrzeits

** Memorial Plaque in our Shul    
Judith Abrams Arnold Neumann

George Albin** Selma R. Neumann

Sadie Bellin Leon Novich**

Patricia G. Bezark** Benjamin Pintzow

Helen C. Dallas Jodi Richstone**

Emanuel Duncan Theodore Romer**

Martin Elias Elizabeth A. Rosen**

Fanny Erskine Fannie Rosen**

Louis A. Frank Betty Rosenbaum

Rose Frankel Sarah Roth

Dov Giveon Joseph Sewelson

Elizabeth Harr Robert Siegel

Adele Kaman Dorothy Silverman

Sydney Kaphan Lora  Starr

Walter Kessler Matthew L. Steward**

Abe Kurtz** Hyman Tepper

Isadore “Irving” Ladinsky Mildred Wasoff

Edward Laveen Dora Wolkove **

William Mazen

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 

Given By In Memory Of

Judy Albin Louis A. Frank, George Albin

Julia Ruden  Arnold Neumann, Selma R. Neumann

Mary Ann Romer Judith Abrams, Theodore Romer

In Loving Memory



CARDS SENT
(All donations go to our Temple.)

To send a birthday, anniversary, get well, sympathy or mazel 

tov card contact Mary Ann Romer at matromer@aol.com.

Write “Temple card” in the email subject box.

Send your minimum $5.00 donation to Temple.

Greeting Cards Sent for May

Anniversary Greeting Cards Sent

By: Congregation, Board of Directors & Trustees, Cantor Riselle Bain

To: Herb & Kathleen Weiss, Robert & Roberta Goodman, 

Rachel & Eric Spero-Hoy

Get Well Cards Sent

By: Congregation, Board of Directors & Trustees, Cantor Riselle Bain

To: David Stahl and Beverly Wills



Cantor Bain’s Schedule:2023 / 5783

The following is our schedule of services Fridays at 6:30 
unless otherwise listed:

Friday 6/23 – Torah Portion Korach

Friday 7/21 – Torah Portion Devarim

Friday 8/18 – Rosh Chodesh Elul – Torah Portion Shoftim

Friday 9/15 -- 6:00pm Rosh Hashanah

Saturday 9/16 –10:00am morning Rosh Hashanah

Saturday 9/16 – after morning service Tashlich at Lake Jackson pier

Sunday 9/24 -- 6:00pm Yom Kippur

Monday 9/25 --10:00am morning service – Yom Kippur

Monday 9/25 -- 3:00pm Yiskor– Yom Kippur

Monday 9/25 – Pot Luck Break the Fast after Yiskor

Services will be at the Shul.

Here is the link to access the live services or the saved videos of our past 
services since we closed our doors due to the pandemic.

https://www.facebook.com/662042600572611/live/

Celebrate any occasion while benefitting Israel and our 
temple. For only $18.00, plant a tree in Eretz Yisrael.
Simply e-mail the donor and recipient information to: 
jruden18@gmailmail.com

Mail your check to the temple, payable to Temple Israel.

https://www.facebook.com/662042600572611/live/


ANNUAL DUES

June 1, 2023-May 31, 2024

NAME: __________________________________________________

ANNUAL DUES $_____________

ENHANCEMENT DUES $_____________

WOMAN’S CLUB DUES ($15.00) $_____________

NEW YEAR’S GREETINGS ($18.00) $_____________

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES

FAMILY: $525.00


